
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
I would like to urge you to vote NO on HB 3063. 
 
My son and my family would be impacted by this bill.  My wife and I have extensively researched the 
issue of vaccines and we take the responsibly of caring for the health of our son very seriously. 
 
As recognized by the U.S. Supreme Court – and evidenced by the $4 billion that has been paid by the 
federal government to victims – vaccines can injure and kill an individual.  Parents need to be able to 
make informed choices about their children’s care based on their specific situation, not forced to choose 
between educating and vaccinating their child. 
 
Vaccine package inserts warn of the risk of brain damage, life-threatening allergy, and death and no one 
knows in advance whom a vaccine will harm. 
Vaccine ingredients vary, but may contain a variety of toxic ingredients including but not limited to; 
mercury, aluminum, formaldehyde, cells from fetuses, cells from monkey kidneys, chicken egg proteins, 
gelatin, and viruses. http://www.vaccinesafety.edu/package_inserts.htm 
 
Vaccine makers and the healthcare providers who administer them bear zero liability for vaccine injuries 
and deaths.  It is the families who have to bear the responsibility for a vaccine-damaged child, it is the 
parents who should make the decision about whether or not to vaccinate. 
 
I urge you to vote NO on HB 3063. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John Bianco 
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